
RCW 29A.92.110  Court-ordered remedies—District-based remedies—
New elections.  (1) The court may order appropriate remedies 
including, but not limited to, the imposition of a district-based 
election system. The court may order the affected jurisdiction to draw 
or redraw district boundaries or appoint an individual or panel to 
draw or redraw district lines. The proposed districts must be approved 
by the court prior to their implementation.

(2) Implementation of a district-based remedy is not precluded by 
the fact that members of a protected class do not constitute a 
numerical majority within a proposed district-based election district. 
If, in tailoring a remedy, the court orders the implementation of a 
district-based election district where the members of the protected 
class are not a numerical majority, the court shall do so in a manner 
that provides the protected class an equal opportunity to elect 
candidates of their choice. The court may also approve a district-
based election system that provides the protected class the 
opportunity to join in a coalition of two or more protected classes to 
elect candidates of their choice if there is demonstrated political 
cohesion among the protected classes.

(3) In tailoring a remedy after a finding of a violation of RCW 
29A.92.020:

(a) If the court's order providing a remedy or approving proposed 
districts, whichever is later, is issued during the period of time 
between the first Tuesday after the first Monday of November and on or 
before January 15th of the following year, the court shall order new 
elections, conducted pursuant to the remedy, to occur at the next 
succeeding general election. If a special filing period is required, 
filings for that office shall be reopened for a period of three 
business days, such three-day period to be fixed by the filing 
officer.

(b) If the court's order providing a remedy or approving proposed 
districts, whichever is later, is issued during the period of time 
between January 16th and on or before the first Monday of November, 
the next election will occur as scheduled and organized under the 
current electoral system, but the court shall order new elections to 
occur pursuant to the remedy at the general election the following 
calendar year.

(c) The remedy may provide for the political subdivision to hold 
elections for the members of its governing body at the same time as 
regularly scheduled elections for statewide or federal offices. All 
positions on the governing body must stand for election at the next 
election for the governing body, scheduled pursuant to this subsection 
(3). The governing body may subsequently choose to stagger the terms 
of its positions.

(4) Within thirty days of the conclusion of any action filed 
under RCW 29A.92.100, the political subdivision must publish on the 
subdivision's website, the outcome and summary of the action, as well 
as the legal costs incurred by the subdivision. If the political 
subdivision does not have its own website, then it may publish on the 
county website.  [2019 c 454 § 2; 2018 c 113 § 403.]

Retroactive application—Effective date—2019 c 454: See notes 
following RCW 29A.92.050.
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